24 Greens Rd

RD 2

Palmerston North

Hon. Dr Smith

Minister for the Environment

Parliament Buildings

Wellington

29 September 2011

Dear Dr Smith

Ref. Turitea Wind Farm Board of Inquiry

Please find attached a series of letters I have sent to Judge Newhook, the Acting Chief Environment Court Judge. Judge Newhook claims my concerns fall outside his jurisdiction. I am led to believe that Judge Newhook thinks complaints are a matter for the EPA to handle. However, the Turitea hearing was not under the EPA’s watch.

The series of mistakes and omissions in the Final Report and Decision for Turitea Wind Farm is unacceptable. As a result of these mistakes and omissions it is now my opinion that the Board was incompetent and the decision is severely compromised and discredited. 

Five people who were well paid and who deliberated for many months should be able to produce something more than what I consider to be a political and public embarrassment. It is also my opinion that this Board has made a complete mockery of your attempt to streamline decision making in way that is fair to all and maintains public confidence in process.

I would greatly appreciate your advice on what course of action will follow from my complaint about the Turitea Board of Inquiry, preferably by 7 October 2011. I believe it is only fair and just that you are provided with this opportunity first.

Yours sincerely

John Adams

Cc Minister of Justice

